News from St Philip's

Friday 2nd December 2016



London

Thank you all for the fantastic response to our Year 5 London trip. Final numbers have been confirmed and we will be taking 44 pupils on this exciting trip to our capital city.

A meeting for parents will be arranged nearer the time.

Christmas Donation received

We would like to thank The Forshaw Trust and Burtonwood and Westbrook Parish Council for their generous donations. The money received will go towards the redevelopment of our playground.

Children from the Ethos Group accompanied Mrs Wightman on a trip to buy new decorations for our Christmas trees. The whole school enjoyed assemblies to celebrate the 'lighting of the tree'.



Star of the Week



The following children have been awarded Star of the Week for demonstrating 'fellowship',

Harper, Amelie, Kacie-Jean, Blake, Jessica, Finnley, Elliot, Emily, Marley, Lily, Lucy, Lewis, Joshua, Jesse, Alexia, Maggie and Laura.

WELL DONE!

School Uniform

We would like to remind parents and carers that extravagant bows in children's hair are not suitable for school. Please save these for party days. Thank you.

Fun Run

Congratulations to Poppy in Mrs Rudd's class as she raised £210 for the Fun Run.



Poppy received her trophy from Mrs Wightman for the most money raised by a pupil. Well done!

Y4 Trip

It was a fun hands-on day when the children in Year 4 visited the Catalyst Museum on Wednesday, which was planned to help with the current 'Electricity and Investigating Science' theme in class.

"I enjoyed making the home-made switches," said Jacob.

Joe thought, "It was fascinating, especially the observatory at the top!".

Christmas Lunch

If your child is not having a Christmas Lunch on Tuesday 6th December, please remember to send in a packed lunch with them on that day.

Y1 Looking at Heroes

Following on from the class theme, 'Looking at Heroes', children in Year 1 were visited by Warrington and Cheshire Fire Service on Wednesday. It was an exciting visit as the firefighters told everyone about their jobs. The children all agreed that the highlight was definitely when the water hose sprayed water high into the air! We were also very lucky to have a visit from St John's Ambulance last week too. Year 1 learnt how to call for help in an emergency, what to do when someone isn't breathing and how to wrap a bandage on a cut or wound. It looks like we have some budding first aiders in school now!